
MID-FLORIDA GOLDEN RETRIEVER CLUB – Board Meeting 

PRESIDENT         SECRETARY 

Ann Rowe         Andy Hall 

The June 13, 2018, Board meeting of the Mid-Florida Golden Retriever Club was called to order by 
president Ann Rowe at 7:02 p.m. by conference call. The following officers and board members were 
present: 

Ann Rowe – President        Andy Hall – Secretary  

Michele Throm – Vice President - AB    Dee Thibodeaux – Treasurer     

Board Members:  

Robin Burket; Pat Kopco; Betty Lambert, Ted Misilo, Kristin Sipus. 

REPORT OF THE PRESIDENT (Ann Rowe) 

No report   

REPORT OF THE VICE PRESIDENT (Michele Throm) 

No report  

REPORT OF THE SECRETARY (Andy Hall) 

No report   

REPORT OF THE TREASURER (Dee Thibodeaux) 

All bills have been paid. Checking and money market accounts in very good standing.  

************************************************************************************* 

COMMITTEE REPORTS: 

Dock Diving Fun Day (Andy Hall)  

A good turnout for May 12 day in Ocala but not as good as last fall. People who came enjoyed it and 
Native Downs treated us well. Would like to do a day next year at facility in DeLand to make it closer to 
more club members if a good price can be negotiated. 

Barn Hunt Fun Day (Andy Hall) 

A great success on June 2 at G2 Barn Hunt in Ocala. Cost to the club was $230 as everyone who came 
paid a portion of the per-dog fee. Two members who tried Barn Hunt for the first time at the fun day 
went back the next week and competed in a trial. Would like to do it again next year. 



Grooming/Health Seminar (Andy Hall for Michele Throm) 

All set with speakers Rosa Blair and Dr. Pam Ginn for the July 15 event in Lakeland. A flyer asking for 
RSVPs will be emailed to members. Both speakers have provided a list of topics.  

Obedience Trial (Andy Hall) 

All on track. Entries not rolling in yet but should pick up soon. Almost all steward positions have been 
filled.  

DOCOF (Andy Hall for Deena Strauss) 

Deena has informed Andy that she will not be able to continue as captain of the club’s team for DOCOF. 
An email will go to club members asking if anyone wants to take over the duties. If there are no takers, 
the club will skip this year’s competition and try to regroup for 2019. The general meeting scheduled to 
happen at DOCOF on Sept. 2 will still happen either way.  

Fall Agility Trial (Dee Thibodeaux) 

The sergeant-major who has led the JROTC group that worked for us at the agility trial the past few 
years is moving but has assured Dee that two other people will continue running the organization and 
they will continue helping us. All else is good – premium is supposed to be online July 1. 

WC/WCX (Ted Misilo) 

All is on track for WC/WCX the weekend of Nov. 3-4 at Wayne Gey’s property in Montverde. Southern 
Flatcoated Retriever Club also will participate and will provide hospitality as well as volunteers to throw 
birds. Ted looking for a trial secretary.  

December Hunt Test (Pat Kopco) 

Have gotten one judge but still trying to get others. All else is on track.  

Specialty (Andy Hall and Pat Kopco for Caroline Kendrick) 

Andy reported that Caroline had been in touch with show chair for Jacksonville Dog Fanciers Association 
about a supported entry for their event on Nov. 10 in Ocala per what board discussed at the last 
meeting and the option is open. Also, options have been presented to the club by a promoter in Tampa 
to be part of the cluster there in June of 2019. The club will keep its Specialty in Orlando as part of the 
Royal Canin show and will continue exploring options for doing more.   

********************************************************************************** 

OLD BUSINESS: 

2020 GRCA National – Pat Kopco updated the board on the club’s continuing pursuit of the 2020 GRCA 
National. We do not have a facility contract yet and do not have word from the GRCA that we officially 



have the National. The GRCA has asked for some schedule changes. She was at the Tampa show and 
there is misinformation circulating about our plans; we will have to deal with that when we are able to 
make our announcement.  

Tracking flags – The club’s Tracking flags have been returned and are now all in one place – they are 
being stored in the Obedience Club of Daytona’s building on the condition that the Daytona club can use 
them for its Tracking trials. 

Agility Fun Day – P.J. Lacette, who was a founding member of the MFGRC and runs Best Paw Forward 
dog training in Osteen, has offered to host an agility fun day at her facility for the club. Andy Hall visited 
the facility and gave a report. Board members would like to do it and Andy will follow up with P.J. on a 
date for in the fall. 

Supporting GRCA National – The club will spend $200 to sponsor awards at the 2018 GRCA National.  

************************************************************************************* 

NEW BUSINESS 

Hunt Test Judges and Handlers Seminar – Kristin Sipus would like to organize a seminar, which the club 
has done before. She doesn’t have an exact date in mind but it would be in the fall. It’s put on by the 
AKC and is for one day. The club will basically break even on it but it’s a good service to provide because 
qualified judges are needed. 

Golden Retriever Rescue of Mid-Florida – the rescue group is looking for some club members to give 
grooming demonstrations at events they are having Nov. 3 (in Pinellas County) and in March (in St. 
Cloud). The board wants to continue supporting the rescue group so Andy Hall will try to get some 
members to do it and will follow up with the rescue group.  

Motion to adjourn, seconded. Meeting adjourned at 8:22 p.m. 

The next board meeting will be July 11 by phone. 

The next general meeting will be July 15 at the grooming/health seminar in Lakeland.  

 

        Andy Hall – Secretary 


